
 

 

November 23, 2021 

 

 

Director Brisbo, 

 

The Marijuana Regulatory Agency's recent recall of nearly 65,000 pounds of cannabis has caused a great 

deal of concern across the industry. While I appreciate and share your interest in protecting the health 

and safety of all consumers, I am concerned by some of the things I have heard about how this recall 

was conducted. 

 

Given the importance of this issue I am requesting more information from you regarding this recall. At 

a minimum, I would like more information regarding the below items: 

• A timeline of events and decisions which led to this recall. 

• The testing or scientific data which is being used to justify these actions. 

• A timeline for completing the on-going investigation of this issue. 

• An explanation of how MRA communicated a recall of this size to all the licensees impacted by 

it and what you are doing to assist them. 

Any time a government agency takes action like this it is important for the public to understand the basis 

of these decisions and know how your agency came to the conclusions that it did. With a highly 

regulated industry such as this, your agency has considerable power to impact the operations of 

Michigan businesses and the choices available to consumers. I look forward to your prompt and 

thorough response.  

 

      

Sincerely, 

 

 

       

 

Aric Nesbitt 

      State Senator 

      District 26  


